Pittsylvania County Electoral Board
110 Old Chatham Elementary Lane
Chatham, Virginia 24531

BOARD MEMBERS

Sandra Gilbert, Chairman
Lester Terry, Jr., Vice Chairman
Brenda S. Arthur, Secretary

Meeting Agenda
Wednesday, November 8, 2017, at 10:00 a.m.

L. Call to Order

IL. Introduction of Electoral Board Members and the General Registrar and
Assistant Registrar

II1. Canvass and certify votes for the November 7, 2017, Election

IV.  Adjournment
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The Electoral Board of Pittsylvania County met on Wednesday, November 8,
2017, at 10:00 a.m. to canvass the vote of the November 7, 2017 election. All members
of the Board were present as well as the General Registrar and Assistant Registrar. Mr.
Will Pace was present representing the Republican Party and Mrs. Barbara Hancock and
Mr. Ben Farmer, candidates for the Callands-Gretna Board of Supervisors, were also
present.

Mrs. Gilbert called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m. and introduced the Electoral
Board Members, the General Registrar and the Assistant Registrar.

The Board first considered the Provisional Ballots of which there were 6. Two
were disqualified for lack of signatures on envelope, one voter voted at Bachelor’s Hall
Precinct, but he was registered at Tunstall; one attempted to register on line, but was not
registered to vote according to the SBE index. Two ballots need to be considered and the
Board will continue the Provisional Count until Tuesday, November 14, 2017 at 10:00
a.m.

The Board continued with the canvass and cross-checked the numbers called in on
Election Night with the actual Statement of Results from all precincts. A final count
cannot be given until the Provisional Ballots are considered on November 14, 2017. All
observers left at this time.

Ms. Bailess then advised the Board of an incident of potential voter fraud at
precinct #207, Gretna High School. Election officials from the precinct were contacted
to come in and the Board met with them individually. The two pollbook officials did not
return phone calls nor did they come in to be interviewed.

The meeting was adjourned at 5:25 p.m. until Wednesday, November 24, 2017 at

10:00 a.m.
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